
Referral to Crown Counsel 

Disposition 

IIO Investigation: 2023-328 

On September 25, 2024, the IIO referred this matter to Crown Counsel for consideration of charges 
regarding an investigation into the November 2023 injuries of a man and woman in a motor vehicle 
incident in Revelstoke. 

On October 31, 2024, Crown Counsel approved a charge of driving without due care and attention 
contrary to section 144(1)(a) of the Motor Vehicle Act against the officer involved. 

On July 2, 2025, the officer pleaded guilty. They were sentenced to pay a $1,900 fine and a $285 victim 
surcharge. 

Incident Summary 

At about 4:35 p.m. on November 5, 2023, an off-duty RCMP officer collided with two pedestrians, a man 
and a woman, who were in a crosswalk at the intersection of 4th Street and Campbell Avenue in 
Revelstoke. The man and woman were both seriously injured in the collision and taken to hospital. 

The IIO was notified of the incident shortly after it occurred and began an investigation. 

https://iiobc.ca/media/iio-files-report-with-crown-counsel-for-consideration-of-charges-regarding-november-2023-incident-in-revelstoke-2023-328/

